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The Manitowoc County Recycling Center has two options for residents to obtain screened compost or 
wood mulch during the Covid-19 pandemic and the Governor’s Safer at Home Order.  
 
Deliveries can still be arranged as normal and you will be billed. Payments must be made through the mail. 
We are not allowing access to our main office at this time. 
 
If you want to pick up screened compost or wood mulch and have us load your trailer or open truck, you 
can mail in a payment and we will contact you to schedule a pick up time once the payment is received. 
You will receive complete instructions when we contact you to schedule your time. There is a minimum 
order of 1 cubic yard for screened compost ($13) and 1 ½ cubic yards for wood mulch ($12).  
 
Due to the extra labor involved with pre-payments, we are not offering this service for unscreened 
compost. Unscreened compost is available for free at the south side of the Basswood drop off area. You 
must shovel your own.  
Please call our main office at 683-4333 to set up a delivery or get the complete instructions for picking up 
compost or wood mulch.    
 
Please note that farms and businesses with existing accounts can call and schedule a time to pick up 
compost or wood mulch.  
 
Thank you for your understanding during this difficult time.  
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